
Injured bird?  If you find an injured bird or 
mammal, you can get expert help from this li-
cenced wildlife rehabilitator: Kathy Woods at 
410-628-9736

Need a handyman?  Titan Development is a 
licensed construction company for all of your 
home improvement needs. Same day service. 
We accept all major credit cards. 
Call 410-662-6200. (MHIC #95960)

Pet Sitting/House Watching  
References available.  Stacey/Jodi 
410-728-8285

Karen’s Bookkeeping Service  Are you a 
small business owner who needs help with your 
Accounting or Office work? Call Karen at 443-743-
0832

Windowmaster  10% discount historic ap-
proved insulated glass windows. 410 867 1199 or 
wwwwindowmasteruniversal.com   exp. 9/30

The annual meeting of the Mount Royal Improvement Association will be on Tuesday, May 6, at 7 p.m. at Memorial Episcopal Church, 
corner of Bolton and Lafayette. Enter through the double doors on Lafayette and take the stairs to the Upper Parish Hall. All neighbors 
are invited and encouraged to attend to elect Directors and Officers (see below). All members of MRIA are eligible to vote. Fred Lazarus 
will be our guest speaker. Note the time for this meeting--one hour earlier than usual, at 7 p.m., to allow time for socializing and refresh-
ments.
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News from MRIA

The Nominating Commit-
tee Slate for Officers and Board 

Members 2014-15 Nominees: Presi-
dent, Steve Howard; 1st vice presi-
dent, Kendra Rice Parlock; 2nd vice 
president, Elizabeth Kennedy; Sec-
retary, Linda Rittelmann; Treasurer, 
Barry Blumberg; General Counsel, 
Richard Rosenthal.
Nominees for Board of Directors, 
Class of 2017: Robert Ford, 1603 
Park; Lisa Scott, 143 W. Lanvale; 
David Nyweide, 1833 Bolton; Kath-
leen Cahill, 224 W. Lanvale; Lorrie 
Caudle, 1304 Linden Green; Nirina 
Randrianarivelo, 1309 John St.; Mi-
chael Marcus, 214 Lanvale; Christo-
pher Lyon, 1309 Bolton; Sandra Hinz, 
1427 Park; Charles Phillips, 1739 Eu-
taw. 
To fill a vacancy in the class of 2015: 
Greg Baranoski, 12 E. Mt. Vernon 
Place.
To fill vacancies in the class of 2016: 
Jack McFadden, 1423 Park; Victoria 
Lebron, 1729 Park Ave, #2.

Lazarus to be special guest 
speaker Fred Lazarus, the re-

tiring president of MICA, will be 
guest speaker for the 2014 Annual 
Meeting. Lazarus has been a signifi-
cant part of our neighborhood for 36 
years as he oversaw the growth of 
MICA, as well as a significant part of 
the art scene in Baltimore. We owe 
him a debt of gratitude for the pres-
ent state of BH.

Police Report: Captain Howe 
reported that Type 1 crimes 

had decreased, from 61 to 32, but 
that we’ve had an increase in prop-
erty crime. Bolton Hill and the sur-
rounding area have benefitted from 
an increased presence of officers on 
foot, on Segways, and in cars. But 
residents should be alert, now that 
warm weather is returning, for suspi-
cious activities (people looking into 
cars, shaking doorknobs, looking 
into back spaces) and notify the BPD. 
If something looks suspicious, call 
the police and report it, either 911 or 
Capt. Howe 443-845-7685 or Major 
Marcus, 410-404-9111.  

State Center project cleared to 
move forward In a massive vic-

tory for the State Center redevelop-
ment project, Maryland’s highest 
court unanimously rejected a law-
suit that had delayed the project for 
several years. The Court’s decision 
removed the project’s most obvious 
obstacle, and the lead developer, Car-
oline Moore, has publicly stated her 
desire to move forward quickly. The 
State Center redevelopment project 
(statecenter.org) is a proposed 
public-private partnership, originally  
conceived in 2004, that would re-
vitalize the decades-old state office 
complex immediately southeast of 
Bolton Hill, bounded roughly by 
MLK Blvd., Howard St., Madison 
Ave. and Hoffman St. The Court not-
ed that the complex “consists of five 
Soviet-block style buildings [and] it 
is agreed widely that these buildings 

Classified Ads

Worship

Brown Memorial
Park Avenue Presbyterian Church

Park and Lafayette Avenues
9:45 a.m. Adult Forum and Church School; 11:00 a.m. Worship

410-523-1542  info@browndowntown.org

Beth Am Synagogue
Located in Historic Reservoir Hill

2501 Eutaw Place
410-523-2446  www.bethambaltimore.org

Daniel Cotzin Burg, Rabbi

Memorial Episcopal Church
Bolton St. at Lafayette Ave.

Sundays 8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., and 7:00 p.m. 
410-669-0220 www.memorialepiscopal.org

Visit us
on 

Facebook!

Mt. Royal
Improvement
Association
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are long past their useful lives.”  State 
Center’s location is ideal for building 
a modern transit-oriented commu-
nity. State Center sits atop a Metro 
station, is adjacent to a light rail stop, 
and is within a short walk of Penn 
Station’s MARC hub. It is also situ-
ated next to Mount Vernon cultural 
attractions like the Lyric and Myer-
hoff and neighborhoods like Bolton 
Hill. The redevelopment proposal 
envisions a mix of state offices, sus-
tainable residences, street-level retail, 
and restaurants to create a vibrant 
community in which to live, work, 
and play. MRIA President John Kyle 
is hopeful that the project resumes 
quickly and noted that “a vibrant, 
24/7 State Center community will 
provide significant benefits to Bolton 
Hill residents.”

Stoop Sitting for fun and 
crime deterrence   Judith 

McFadden is suggesting an activity 
for both enjoyment and crime de-
terrence: Organized Stoop Sitting. 
Here’s the plan: sit outside between 
6 p.m. and 7 p.m.--or choose another 
time--and invite your neighbors to 
do the same. Get to know each other 
and alert others that we are present 
on our streets. Sit on Monday eve-
nings if your address is in the 1400s 
of any street; Tuesdays if your ad-
dress is in the 1500s; Wednesday for 
the 1600s; Thursday for the 1200 and 
1300s; Friday for 100s; Saturday for 
200s; Sunday for 300s. If your ad-
dress doesn’t appear here, pick an 
evening and invite your neighbors 
out. Judith says that her block on 
Park Ave. stoop sits for fun on nice 
nights. ”It’s a great way to meet the 
neighborhood dogs and their people!. 
Let’s begin after the Annual Meeting, 
May 6, or sooner, if you want.

Let’s light up Bolton Hill   
According to our local police, 

bright lights are one of the best ways 
to discourage muggers and robbers 
at night. Our Bolton Hill street lamps 
are quite attractive but do not cast 
much light. Many Bolton Hill houses 

have lights in the vestibules but not 
on the exterior facade of the build-
ings. This combination means that 
at night our streets and sidewalks 
are not as well lit as they might be. 
MRIA is encouraging homeowners 
to install additional light fixtures on 
the front facades of their houses as 
well as in dark areas in the rear or 
sides of their homes and to keep the 
lights on from dusk to dawn. Mid-
town Benefits has a lighting initiative 
which offers a $100 grant for new 
front entry lighting fixtures and a $50 
grant for rear lighting facing the al-
ley. To download their brochure go 
to midtowncommunity.org/
lit or call 410-528-1512. Lighting 
changes to houses in historic dis-
tricts like ours should be reviewed 
by our neighborhood Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC) and by 
the Commission for Historic and Ar-
chitectural Preservation (CHAP). For 
their requirements see the Resident 
Resources page at boltonhill.org 
and click on Architectural Review 
Committee. 

Panhandling by young-
sters   Elizabeth Kennedy, re-

sponding to concerns about the safety 
of young people panhandling on the 
corner of Mt. Royal and North Ave, 
said she and others had met with city 
officials and learned that the BPD is 
unable to step in because of civil rights 
issues and Social Services can’t inter-
vene until a specific child and incident 
have been named. She noted that seri-
ous civil rights issues are at play here. 
Councilman Cole offered to reach out 
to the ACLU to discuss the issue. If 
you want to be part of this discussion, 
contact Elizabeth Kennedy, eken-
ned@gmail.com.

Upcoming Events

Near West North Avenue Vi-
sioning Workshop Wed., May 
7, 5-9 p.m. John Eager Howard 
Recreation Center 2100 Brook-
field Ave. in Res- ervoir Hill
For more information, contact Da-

Corpus Christi church
A Roman Catholic Parish 

110 W Lafayette Ave  Baltimore, MD 21217
Phone: (410) 523-4161  CChristi@archbalt.org

Saturdays 4:00 p.m. (Year round)
Sunday 10:30 a.m. (September 10 - June 30)

9:30 a.m. ( July 1st - Labor Day Weekend)
Weekdays 12:10 p.m. (Monday, Wednesday, and Friday)

Holy Days 12:10 p.m.
Confessions Saturdays at 3:30 p.m. or by appointment

Joseph J. Palumbo*
C e r t i f i e d  P u b l i c  A c c o u n t a n t

  1500 Bolton Street               323 Crain Highway, S.E.
  Baltimore, MD 21217               Glen Burnie, MD 21061
    phone  410.412.3321      phone  410.761.2664

PalumboJ@hdvest.net        fax  410.761.1953 

 •   Mutual Funds*       •   IRA, SEP & Keogh Plans*
  •   College Savings Plans*   •  Tax Planning & Preparation

Securities offered through H.D. Vest Investment ServicesSM.   
Member SIPC Advsory Services through H.D. Vest Advisory ServicesSM.   

6333 N State Highway 161, Fourth Floor, Irving TX 75038, 972-870-6000

Local Business

COMPREHENSIVE CAR CARE
AMERICAN AND FOREIGN CARS

EXPERTLY AND PROMPTLY SERVICED
IN THE HEART OF MIDTOWN

“Family owned and operated since 1926”
Cathedral at Eager Street 
410-539-1068

State Inspections                                                        
Approved

*Now offering under $20 entrées
on Wed and Sun nights.

Visit us on Facebook!

Mt. Royal
Improvement Association



vid Nyweide: dnyweide@ya-
hoo.com

Tree Planting Saturday May 3, 
at 9 a.m., Park and North Aves
Guerrilla Gardeners on both sides of 
North Ave.are gathering to plant 17 
American Lindens and 8 crepe myr-
tles, replacing the beautiful land-
scape effort of a dozen years ago 
that has fallen into ruin. To recap our 
successes thus far: the two gardens 
that Reservoir Hillers/Bolton Hillers 
replanted last November at Park & 
North are springing into prettiness. 
The 40 trees that survive along the 
median’s half-mile were pruned for 
long-term health last month, again 
by Rez Hill/Bolton Hill volunteers 
led by TreeKeepers. You, too, can 
join in the success! Don’t miss out! 
Safety vests, shovels and even some 
food provided. Register to help at 
baltimoretreetrust.org. 

by Sarah Lord

Art Outside  All day, Sunday, 
May 18 around the Druid Hill 
Reservoir, rain or shine lots of 
free parking. 

Band Concert  June 11
Stay tuned.

Neighborhood News

Susan Brockman, representing Mid-
Town Academy, announced 

that the Academy was looking for a 
new location after 17 years in the BH 
location. They have been working on 
a moving plan for a number of years 
and hope to be in a new site by the 
beginning of the 2016 school year. 
They have identified five sites around 
the area. Their Board plans to make a 
selection by October 1, 2014.

CSA site in neighborhood  Mt. 
Royal Elementary School will 
be a pick-up site for a Community 
Supported Agriculture farm, One 
Straw Farm. If you join the group, 
with a half or whole share, you can 
pick up fresh farm produce once 
a week at the school. By joining a 
CSA, you support the farmer in the 
early days of planting and reap the 
rewards when the crops come in.

Neighbors in the News

Award-winning journalist and 
Bolton Hill resident, David 
Grimm, PhD, has just come out 
with his first book, Citizen Canine: 
Our Evolving Relationship with Cats 
and Dogs. An admiring review ap-
peared in the New York Times on 
April 17. To quote the reviewer: “Mr. 
Grimm gives us an engaging account 
of how dogs and cats came to be our 
best friends..." David is the Online 
News Editor of SCIENCE magazine.

1535 Park Avenue
Phone: 410-225-0800   Fax: 410-523-3434
Bolton Hill’s Independent Pharmacy

•  Fine beer, wine and liquor  •

410-628-2011
Baltimore.MrRooter.com

Locally Owned by a Bolton Hill Resident 
An Independently Operated Franchise

Licensed • Bonded • Insured License #23446

MR-00659-MiscAd-2.5x1.67(Smith)REV.pdf   1   8/31/10   11:37 AM

$30 Off for Bolton Hill Residents

ROLAND PARK DRIVING SCHOOL
The Rotunda - 711 W. 40th Street, Suite 205 - 21217

Experienced, Skilled, Calm and Patient Teaching 
for all Ages

and especially for
“Those who think they cannot drive”

www.rpds.net              rolandparkdrivingschool@gmail
Office: 410.467.7737

• Driver Assessment

• Driver Improvement Classes

• Point System Conference

• One-on-One Mentoring

• Stick Shift Lessons

• Driver’s Education Program

BELLE
HARDWARE

240 McMechen St
Open 7 days a week
410 728-4844

Bolton Hillers know:
If you need it, Belle has it

  belle.doitbest.com

Bolton Hill Resident Realtor
Avendui Lacovara
ROLAND PARK VICTORIAN
CANTON WATERFRONT CONDO 
MT VERNON BROWNSTONE
BOLTON HILL TOWNHOME
MT WASHINGTON MODERN

BECAUSE CITY LIFE IS A WONDERFUL LIFE
alacovara@prudentialhomesale.com

410 583-0400 (offi ce) • 443 326-8674 (direct)

Tim Scofield Studios
Custom Metalwork
Restoration & Repairs
421 N. Exeter Street

443-939-6580
timscofieldstudios@gmail.com

or checkout Tim Scofield Studios on Facebook

IONIAN
PAINTING Co., Inc.

Roofing, waterproofing, brickwork, flooring,
and remodeling are only a few of our services.

Please call for details.

- Free Estimates -

410-325-8600   fax 410-325-4500
Insured & Bonded  MHIC #33081



E.T. CONTRACTORS, INC.
Maryland Remodeler of the Year

1997, 1998, 1999
•  Quality Remodeling
•  Historic Renovation

JEFF EPSTEIN
1609 Park Avenue                                       Cell 433 621-8512
Baltimore, MD 21217-4306                         Fax 410 523-7880
410 523-8208                         E-mail: normaepstein@me.com

MHIC #29526

ZHONGSHAN
RESTAURANT

Baltimore’s Authentic Asian Cuisine

323 PARK AVENUE
phone: 410-223-1881  •   fax: 410-223-1880

mysite.verizon.net/biz124o3t/id5.html

Free Delivery to Bolton Hill
MONDAY-FRIDAY

SATURDAY

SUNDAY

7AM-9PM

8AM-9PM

9AM-9PM
1431 JOHN  ST
4 1 0 . 2 2 5 . 9 6 6 7

BEST OF BALTIMORE
“BEST PLACE TO GET
A  S A N D W I C H ”

Windows and doors repaired, restored 
and replaced. General carpentry. Roofi ng.
Est. 1965 • MHIC# 15473 • Call Jim at 410-867-1199
w w w . w i n d o w m a s t e r u n i v e r s a l . c o m

WINDOWMASTER

Landscaping by GHC, Inc.
443-216-9273

www.landscapingbyghc.net

15% OFF all spring services including
planting and mulch

10% OFF power wash now thru 05/15/14
Add an extra 5% discount with this ad

Yard cleaning, trimming, trash hauling,
patios, retaining walls, walk ways and much more.

Free estimates! No job too small.


